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SGSL Board of Directors Meeting

Southington Police Department

Jan. 15, 2008

7:00 – 8:30 PM

The meeting adhered to the attached agenda

CALL TO ORDER

President Ed Beaupre (EB) called the meeting to order at 7:00PM and welcomed all Board members present.

SECRETARY’S REPORT

Secretary Jim Sarantides (JS) conducted a silent role call.  There were twenty (20) members present including seven (7) EBoard members.  The Nov. 2007 minutes were approved after a motion by Bruce Vaillancourt (BV) and seconded by John Paterson (JPa).

TREASURER’S REPORT

Jim Lindsey (JL) presented the Reconciliation Summary with the period ending 12/19/07 for SGSL.  JL distributed the report and went through it line by line.  The balance was announced at $ 10,378.43.  This amount is about the same as 2006.  EB thanked John Paterson for all his hard work for a successful fall ball season.  JPa motioned to approve this report and was seconded by BV.
AGENDA
Winter Clinic

JS reported that the clinic began on January 19th at USA Elite Training in Durham, CT.  The clinic consists of 3 sessions:

1.
Pitching/Catching/Skills for grades 1-4

2.
Pitching/Catching for grades 5+

3. 
Skills for grades 5+

Approximately 35 players have registered.

Sponsorship Program

JPa has volunteered to start the program.  The league is looking for an assistant.  JPa is drafting a program flyer.  There are about 15 or 16 returning sponsors.  Athenia (sp) scoreboard sponsorship will continue with field usage.  Sponsorships level will remain the same as last year.

Field Maintenance

Chris Babon (CB) reported that the pavilion completion date is April 19th.  Mike Magnini has been selected as the builder.  Total cost is $25,000
Uniforms

EB reported that the EBoard meet with Billings in December.  SGSL will prove Billings with a preliminary order since the final numbers typically do not change much.  A review of registration awareness confirmed that the league would distribute post cards, flyers and website announcement.  Two teams will be added to the Majors and 1 in the Seniors.  The Lynx will be replaced by the Knights (MLB licensing issue).

Teams

EB reported there are manager openings in High School (3), Senior (2), Majors (1), Minors (1), Farm (2) and T-Ball (4).  John Potter (JPo) volunteered to assist in the recruitment of coaches at registration.  Several members volunteered to assist at registration. 
Calendar of Events
EB reviewed the 2008 “Calendar of Events”.  The board is considering moving opening ceremonies to between the first and second game on opening day.  We may utilize the pavilion. 

Executive Board

EB reported that the office of Treasurer is still open.  JL and John Biedler (JB) will continue to assist.  JL will continue to order.  The league will consider splitting the treasurer and concessions responsibilities.  Linda Parks was nominated as Player Agent.  All approved, no opposed.

End of Season Event

JS reported that the EBoard in considering having the end of season event at the Aquaturf.  Cost, options and format were discussed.  The Rockcats activity would continue as a new event held during the season with players receiving a free ticket.  The event at the Aquaturf is tentatively scheduled for June 23rd.  Motion to approve change was made by JB.  Seconded by Beth Cianchetti (BC).  All approved.

Rules

EB reported that the rules have not been updated in 2 years.  A review of rules and playoff structure (particularly in the Minor and Majors playoffs) should occur.  Contact JS if you would like to be involved in this review.

Board Membership

EB will draft a letter to be sent to board members that have not been attending meetings.

NEW BUSINESS

CVFL
Ed Pinney (EP) asked for an update on the CVFL.  JS reported that SGSL formal proposal to manage the league (with Mike D’Andrea as commissioner) has been received by the CVFL and will be voted on January 21.

Lacrosse League
The lacrosse league president would like to meet with EB to discuss the upper building. 
ADJOUN MEETING

Motion to adjourn was made by JPo and seconded by Troy Lindsay (TL) at 8:15PM.  The next meeting is scheduled for February 12, 2008.
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